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July 6, 2025 - 11:15 am 

Interdependence  
The Rev. Dr. Mark Y.A. Davies, leading 

 

As we celebrate our declaration of freedom from a king, it is also helpful to reflect on what our 

freedom is for. True freedom entails using our freedom for each other, seeing ourselves as in 

this together, living into our interdependence with one another, and cultivating a culture of 

empathy. . 

July 13, 2025 - 11:15 am 

Science and Religion       
The Rev. Dr. Mark Y.A. Davies, leading 

If religion is understood as that which pertains to our ultimate concern there is no rea-

son for religion and science to be in conflict. Tragically, religion often clings to antisci-

entific perspectives that impede human progress, making it difficult to address social 

and ecological challenges , and hindering overall human flourishing, but it does not 

have to be this way. 

July 20, 2025 - 11:15 am – Another All-Music Sunday 

Be A Better Me 
Folk Singer George Ensle, in concert 

Join us for a very special Sunday with George Ensle. He says of this morning assembly, "My 

songs will reinforce a message of building bridges, appreciating God's natural beauty, reaching 

out to those in need, and wanting what we have over having what we want."  His concerts are 

filled with wit, wisdom, hope and grit, along with his intricate fingerstyle guitar playing and 

keyboard. Read George’s extensive bio on his website here. 

July 27, 2025 - 11:15 am 

“Revolution Began with a Dream 
The Rev. Dr. Nicole Kirk, leading (video message) 

Download the morning program here 

The UUA holds a General Assembly every year in June.  UU's from all over the country meet in 

person or virtually during this time.  The closing Sunday Service this year was extremely pow-

erful and featured Rev. Dr. Nicole Kirk, Program Minister at All Souls UU Church in Tulsa, 

OK.  Join us in watching this moving service. Note: this service will last longer than our normal 

service, (approximately 1:40) please attend, even if you must leave early. 

 

 

 

Welcoming 

another two 

new members! 

 

A new QR 
Code is com-

ing so you can 
send feedback 

about our 
morning as-

semblies to the 
Worship Team 

 

Remember to 
bring home 

water from any 
summer travel 

you make! 

 

Why not sit in 

on the Worship 

Team’s meeting 

this evening, 

July 1st?  details in-

side. 

 

This Sat, July 4 

kicks off the of-

ficial plans for 

our nation’s 

250th 

anniversary. 

Join the plan-

ning here. 

https://georgeensle.com/
https://www.uua.org/files/2025-05/Sunday_Worship_Order_of_Service.pdf
https://america250.org/


 

QR Code Hits RedRiverUU and it is a good thing! 

The Worship Team wants to continue to bring meaning-

ful worship to Red River Unitarian Universalist Church. 

We would like your input to help us understand what you 

like and don't like ;your immediate reaction to the morn-

ing assembly you just attended. 

To the end of receiving timely feedback, we are creating 

an ongoing survey form that you can access  with a QR 

code that will appear in the morning program.  You will 

be able to scan the code on your phone, give us the  date 

of the Morning Assembly, and tell us how you feel about 

our effort for the morning, good or bad.  Did the various 

elements of the morning set a tone for the discourse?  

Did the music enhance the overall theme?  What impact 

did worship have for you?  Did you learn anything new?  

Were you disappointed?   

You may leave your name or not, as you desire.  

The Morning Program QR Code will be appearing some-

time in July. this month.  Open the “Find a QR  code” op-

tion on your phone and take a moment in your to offer 

your reactions, ideas, joys, or disappointments. 

MEET ANDREA & CHRIS KYSOR 
who recently joined the congregation. Warm welcome 

to you both. 

Worship Team Meeting 
Our faithful worship team is meeting on Wednesday, July 

2 @ 6:30 via Zoom.  The team will be reviewing those 

questionnaires that those who attending the Spring Con-

gregational Meeting completed.   Since worship is the 

most important part of the life of any religious institu-

tion, the team will be reaching out to those who volun-

teered to be an independent scout looking for ways to 

enrich our Sunday Morning Assemblies.   

During the meeting there will be a review of the ques-

tionnaire completed by those who attended the May 

congregational meeting.  The results may well change 

what we do on Sundays. If you want to be part of creat-

ing worship, you will find attending this month’s Worship 

Team meeting an effective way to learn more about 

keeping what we do on Sundays inviting, challenging, 

and rewarding.  The Zoom meeting ID is 989 0789 7878 

and the meeting starts at 6:30 pm. 

Money Matters 
In the month of May, we had total operating receipts of 

$2,339.93.  Total operating expenses for the month were 

$3,547.13, leaving us with a net loss for the month of 

($1,207.20).  The net loss for the month was primarily due 

to the timing of pledge payments.  

For the fiscal year-to-date we had an operating net profit 

of $4,247.54.  The year-to-date net profit was primarily 

due to lower grounds maintenance, worship, and commu-

nication expenses. 

Marilyn Alexander’s daughter, Merrilee Kick, donated 

$60,361.00 this year to cover repairs and renovations.  A 

total of $58,170.07 has been spent.  That leaves $2,190.93 

remaining in this fund as of May 31. 

As of May 31, 2025, we had $19,999.59 available in check-

ing for general operations.  There was also $9,941.84 avail-

able in the bank savings account plus $4,871.08 restricted 

for the Minister Fund and $5,951.89 held in trust for Kat 

Walston.  In addition, we invested a total of $66,784.40 in 

the UUA Common Endowment Fund in 2020, which has 

increased in value.  The congregation voted to use up to 

$51,000.00 of the UUA Savings Fund for minister compen-

sation.   Carole Harner, treasurer 

The History of Water Communion 
In 1980, two Unitarian Universalist women—Carolyn 

McDade and Lucile Schuck Longview—were asked to create 

a worship service for the Women and Religion Continental 

Convocation of Unitarian Universalists. 

As they shaped that service, McDade, and Longview wanted 

to create a new ritual "that spoke to our connectedness to 

one another, to the totality of life, and to our place on this 

planet." They included a new, inclusive symbol of women's 

spirituality: water. 

They write, "Water is more than simply a metaphor. It is ele-

mental and primary, calling forth feelings of awe and rever-

ence. Acknowledging that the ocean is considered by many to 

be the place from which all life on our planet came—it is the 

womb of life—and that amniotic waters surround each of us 

prenatally, we now realize that [this worship service] was for 

Continued next page 



 

us a new story of creation... We choose water as our symbol 

of our empowerment."   

The November service, held in East Lansing, Michigan, 

was called "Coming Home Like Rivers to the Sea." As its 

creators, McDade and Longview enacted their ritual in 

the liberating space of a semicircle around a large earth-

enware bowl. They asked eight different women—each 

coming from distant places—to bring water, and they 

did: water from the Rio Grande and Assiniboine Rivers, 

rainwater from Maryland, water from the Pacific and At-

lantic oceans, and others were poured into the earthen-

ware bowl as each bearer described its significance. 

"As the ritual is continued," says Carolyn McDade, "wa-

ter deepens in meaning for us, just as water deepens 

during its long and winding journey to the sea." 

For more on the 1980 water ritual and the women who 

created it, please read Rev. Dr. Susan Ritchie's detailed 

history.  [The Original Water Ritual from the UUA Website] 

Join the Red River Unitarian Universalist Worship Team 

on Sunday, September 14 in this lovely ritual by bringing 

some water from your home, local lake, river, or sum-

mer travels. 

From our President 
I usually sit in the front row during our Sunday assem-

blies. If you sit across from me, you might notice that I 

often play with my hands during the homily. If I am not 

anchored physically, my mind takes off on me. I hear a 

bit of the homily and then comes an idiotic brain mes-

sage like, “I wonder what it would be like to vacation in 

Albania?” “What??? Brain, shut up and listen to this!” 

Note: I know nothing about Albania except that it is 

where Mrs. Polifax escaped from in the first book of the 

eponymous mystery series, and I read that a very long 

time ago. And yes, this really happened one Sunday not 

long ago. 

I heard a bit more of the homily, and then Brain inter-

rupts with, “I wonder what the weather is like in Alba-

nia. The Balkans are in the mountains, right?” “Yeah, I 

think so. Shut up and leave me alone. I want to hear 

this.” It’s like living with a hyperactive two-year-old with 

a wider range of nonsensical questions. Anything I can 

do to anchor my mind in place helps me quiet it. Doo-

dling on note pads, slightly moving my feet, rubbing my 

hands, doing needlework—it all helps me to drown out 

The Pest and pay attention. 

On the Sunday we had the Awards Luncheon, the tables 

were set up before worship, and I ended up sitting in the 

back row. During worship, I saw people engaged in various 

activities such as playing with their phones, drawing, col-

oring, and taking notes. I realized  that they were like me! 

These were my people! Some prefer to call neurodivergent 

neurospicy, and I quite like that.  

I learned that some congregations have baskets of fidget 

toys by the entry into the sanctuary to help those who 

need to keep their hands busy. I just googled Fidget Toys. 

It led me to a topic on ADHD (attention deficit hyperactiv-

ity disorder) stimming that said rubbing one’s hands to-

gether can be a way to improve  focus and attention. I have 

been doing this stuff right! 

If you think people are ignoring our worship by drawing, 

playing with their phone, etc. instead, you have it back-

wards. They are doing those things so they can pay atten-

tion and follow things. If you have been worried about 

what other people would think if you soothed your neu-

rospiciness, you are in a safe place here.  

If you have any questions, I’ll try to find answers. And if you 

know anything about Albania, I’d like to hear from you. 

Jana Norris, president 

Search Committee Update 
The team met on June 12th, 2025. 

We went over the forms to fill out for the Perkins School 

of Theology (at SMU). These forms were submitted to the 

school's minister job-board website on June 14th.We re-

viewed the current minister search information on our 

website and made some changes and improvements and 

updated the web pages with these changes. 

We reviewed our list of questions and updated the list 

that we will use once we have a candidate to interview. 

Jim Holmes, chair; Marilyn Alexander, Marla Loturco, Liz 

Rapp, Walter Norris 

 

 

 

http://www.harvardsquarelibrary.org/featured-new/water-rituals-and-ingatherings-revitalized/
http://www.harvardsquarelibrary.org/featured-new/water-rituals-and-ingatherings-revitalized/
https://www.google.com/search?sca_esv=6bab3b4dfd99b83d&q=attention+deficit+hyperactivity+disorder&si=AMgyJEuYV46YI0a3tzpb8NP2o9kYKPJeNXJTbQp1o-SxTVBtAh_75viC3rjuuFU8wQbJiKEgtupZS20VEdqeGQLL41Wo8C3prM4TeQbW0AkpHxMUNAEMjeTQ9vuoLlf7k6zzVbP17-UKGK6OHccd6nTKSD77CgVqq3zOxiq7N29bWR0lG38cmPaLBVWsPH8cWPGSXXDvPb50&expnd=1&sa=X&ved=2ahUKEwjF1r-oq5yOAxWx98kDHbszLg8QgCt6BAgeEA8
https://www.google.com/search?sca_esv=6bab3b4dfd99b83d&q=attention+deficit+hyperactivity+disorder&si=AMgyJEuYV46YI0a3tzpb8NP2o9kYKPJeNXJTbQp1o-SxTVBtAh_75viC3rjuuFU8wQbJiKEgtupZS20VEdqeGQLL41Wo8C3prM4TeQbW0AkpHxMUNAEMjeTQ9vuoLlf7k6zzVbP17-UKGK6OHccd6nTKSD77CgVqq3zOxiq7N29bWR0lG38cmPaLBVWsPH8cWPGSXXDvPb50&expnd=1&sa=X&ved=2ahUKEwjF1r-oq5yOAxWx98kDHbszLg8QgCt6BAgeEA8


 

From our Non-Resident poet 
Recommended Summer Reading — Don Mathis 

As a little boy, I went to Bible class at least twice a week 

and learned from the stories I heard. Daniel was not 

afraid in the lions' den. Noah stood up against his neigh-

bors. Moses led his people in the wilderness for 40 years. 

The Old Testament is overflowing with characters who 

triumph over adversity. 

As a young teen, I devoured the books by Mark Twain. 

The importance of a sense of humor is manifested in my 

favorite characters. I wanted the independence and ad-

ventures of Tom Sawyer and Huck Finn. 

A few years later, I sought that freedom. Just before I set 

out on the road, I read "On the Road." Jack Kerouac gave 

me a unique viewpoint to appreciate the experiences 

and sights I would see hitchhiking to Colorado, Washing-

ton, California, and back to Texas. 

A generation later I read "Man's Search for Meaning." 

Viktor Frankl distills from his Holocaust experience the 

importance of purposeful work, love, and courage in the 

face of difficulty. 

These books taught me to be my own individual and to 

follow my moral compass. Regardless of the status quo 

or public opinion, I strive to choose my own attitude, to 

be my own man. 
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